ISPCP response to call for comments on VI Initial Report 
The ISPCP has followed the work of the Vertical Integration group attentively, and would like to submit the following brief comments.
In reviewing the “Key Principles Developed by the VI Working Group”, we can offer support for them. However, our Constituency is concerned as to the Compliance definitions and their enforcement, with regards to possible exceptions that are being discussed, such as SRSU (single registrant, single user) TLDs, to avoid potential “gaming” of these exceptions. We feel that this should be carefully considered and clearly enunciated, with regards to any exceptions that may eventually achieve consensus support within the WG.
As to the “Major Proposals Debated within the VI Working Group”, the ISPCP is supportive of the “RACK+” proposal, inasmuch as it stresses the need to preserve a level playing field for all, and avoid the possibility of distortion in the domain marketplace, which currently operates in a highly competitive and functional mode. As service providers to all Internet users, ISPs and Connectivity Providers need the domain name marketplace to operate transparently and smoothly, ensuring Internet users have fair and equitable access for their registration needs, within an environment where competition guarantees low prices and affordability.
With regards to “Compliance and Enforcement”, and in reference to the challenges related to effective Compliance and Enforcement, we note the following statement included therein:  “Writing rules, creating the necessary plans, obtaining the necessary resources, hiring qualified employees, training, establishing operational systems, and having an effective program at the time new TLDs launch, is not a trivial task”. Our constituency is concerned that introducing new issues that require suitable Compliance and Enforcement to be made available by ICANN, could result in further delays to the New gTLD application timeline. Given the two year delay that has already ocurred in order to address the “overarching issues” that emerged, it would not seem appropriate to follow a course that might result in additional delays and postponements. Perhaps some of these issues could be addressed and resolved in time for the Second Round of applications.
